Hill Country Cloggers Board Meeting


October 8, 2019

The regular monthly meeting of the Hill Country Cloggers was held at Brunswick, NY on Tuesday, October 8, 2019.  The meeting was called to order at 6:07 pm by President George Beaudoin.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The Board Members present were:  George Beaudoin, Jackie Lawlor, Christopher Chien, Tom Poole, Barbara Dzembo and Audrey Koester.  Alice Grimsley was absent.

The Secretary’s Report from the September 10, 2019 Board Meeting was distributed to all present.  The Secretary, Jackie Lawlor, read the minutes.  A motion to accept the report was made by Tom Poole and seconded by Chris Chien.  The motion was carried.

The Treasurer’s Report for August 2019 was distributed.  A motion to accept the report, with corrected spelling, was made by Chris Chien and seconded by Audrey Koester.   The motion carried.  
The Treasurer’s Report for September 2019 was distributed.  A motion to accept the report, with corrected spelling, was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Barb Dzembo.   The motion carried.  

Old Business

The $100 donation was sent to St. Jude the Apostle Church. 

Schenectady – Capital Region TODAY check was approved for $30 for the promotion of the Hill Country Cloggers.

Tamarc Booster Club was sent a check for $100 for the purchase of an ad/banner with the HCC name and logo.  The banner will be displayed at all home sporting events.
Chris Chien, Tom Poole, Randy Goodell, Ralph Spaulding and George Beaudoin have completed putting the sections of the floor together.  There is an increase in the cost of the floor due to the cost of the fasteners, stain and sealant.  Five (5) of the floor sections have been stained and four (4) of the five (5) sections have one coat of sealant.  In order to be able to stain and seal all of the boards with 2 coats of sealant and buy the fasteners, the cost of the floor will have to increase by $700.  A motion to increase the cost of the floor by $700 was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Barb Dzembo.  The motion carried.

The floor construction has been halted until spring.  The rack for the trailer that will hold the sections of floor has been bolted to the floor.  The floor sections have guides on the floor of the trailer.  Star shape noodles have been used to stabilize the top of the trailer sections of each panel.  The old floor was sold for $175.  This money will be applied toward the expense of the new floor.
A Committee will be established to install the floor when we use it at various locations for our demos.

New Business

Military Mom in Action has requested a donation to support our troops overseas with care packages.  $40 covers two (2) soldiers.  A motion to send $120 (for six {6} soldiers) to Military Mom in Action was made by Chris Chien and seconded by Tom Poole.  The motion carried.
A discussion took place with the Board regarding the weekly fee structure for the HCC.  Several questions were raised and the Board decided to table this discussion until we have more information and time.

Just informational; the insurance rates for Hill Country Clogger members have increased by $.10.

A motion to adjourn was made by Barb Dzembo and seconded by Christopher Chien at 7:00 pm.  The motion carried.
